
 
 

 
 
 
Principal’s Report 
Friday, March 21 
 

It was so good on Thursday to hear the sound of rain falling across our school and district, after this 
long and extremely dry summer. The drought in our corner of Victoria is making life difficult in lots of 
different ways, and I’m hoping for April rains as we move closer to the end of term one. 

I spend a lot of time walking around our school and grounds, checking on maintenance issues and 
improvement works, and making sure that our facilities are safe and well-presented. I have really 
enjoyed seeing the painting refurbishment happening across the exterior of our school, and the 
freshening effect that a few coats of paint can have on weathered surfaces. Our Planned Maintenance 
Program is in its last weeks now, with contractors due to complete their scope of works by the end of 
the school holidays.  

What a fantastic day was had at our Primary House athletics carnival on Wednesday, with wonderful 
weather, lots of families in attendance, and our oval looking green and neat. Prep to Year 6 students 
enjoyed their athletics events, with the end of day tug-of-war being a highlight, as well as the parent’s 
victory in the Staff vs Parents tunnel ball competition. Our teachers will be doing plenty of practice 
leading up to the 2026 event! A big thanks to Ms Whitehead, Mrs Davey, Mr Kingston and many other 
staff for their work in setting up and managing the sports – and also to Steve for his commitment to 
keeping our oval watered over the last few months 

A reminder that our annual Open Night will be 
happening on Tuesday March 25, 7pm-9pm, 
starting from the College Library. Open Night is 
always a great chance for Year 5 and 6 students to 
think about life in Year 7 at our school, to meet 
some of our secondary teachers, and to try out 
some fun cooking, PE, design and science activities. 
Students and families from surrounding primary 
schools will also be attending, so this is also a good 
opportunity to meet other potential members of 
our 2025 Year 7 group. Open Night is always busy 
and enjoyable, and I’m looking forward to seeing 
lots of families – new and existing – at this event.  
Please refer to the flyer in the newsletter for 
more information about this event. Don’t forget 
also that will be holding a Welcome Back to 
School BBQ at 5pm prior to our Open Night, and 
that families new and existing are very welcome 
to attend!  
 

 



The Secondary School Immunisation Program is up and running for 2025, and during the course of the 
year students in years 7 and 10 will receive free vaccinations to better protect them from preventable 
diseases. I note this year that the following vaccinations will be administered at school: 

• HPV vaccine in Year 7 

• diphtheria, tetanus, and pertussis (whooping cough) vaccine in Year 7 

• meningococcal A, B, C, W, Y vaccine in Year 10 

The paper consent card system that families are familiar with from past years has been replaced 
in 2025 with a digital app called the Vivato Parent Portal; the portal 
can used to create a medical profile for individual students, and to 
provide vaccination consent for specific vaccines to be administered. The 
QR code required to initially register online can be found by scrolling 
down to the last page of the Parent Information 2025 pdf, which was 
placed on the Compass Newsfeed last week for all families to access. 
Please contact the school if you are having any difficulty downloading the 
app or giving vaccination consent, and please note that Year 7 and 10 
vaccination day will be on Wednesday April 30, in the second week of 
Term 2. Moyne Shire Council will once again coordinate and administer the vaccination program 
throughout the year. 

https://moyne.book.vitavo.com.au/school/HawkesdaleP12College-0lqX8d 
 

 

A reminder that our end of term Parent-Teacher-Student Conversation Day will be happening on 
Thursday, April 3, from 11am to 7pm. Interviews will be held at school, and will follow on from 
interim reports being sent home next week. Interviews are a valuable chance to start a conversation 
about how students are working and behaving in their class subjects, and to discuss ways that students 
can improve their learning. While this is a School Council designated pupil free day, students are of 
course very welcome to be part of this conversation. Bookings for our Parent-Teacher-Student 
Conversation Day are open on Compass, and I would encourage families to start making bookings if they 
have not already done so. Please contact our Office if you are having trouble making a booking. 

Have a great weekend everyone … 

Mr Ralph 

Principal 

 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmoyne.book.vitavo.com.au%2Fschool%2FHawkesdaleP12College-0lqX8d&data=05%7C02%7CBronya.Lyon%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6dd3e6582ab148ec9b1008dd50971761%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638755332410532211%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zEWfvJibQu6l50VqaGIN1Yk7R3Topzfr5mDKZOuI2aA%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 





 
 



 

 
 



 



 
 



 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


